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AIA Board of Directors and General meeting

In the morning of May 15 the Board of Directors
and General Meeting of AIA were held, via a Web
conference. All the agenda was approved.

Greetings from the Chair

Thanks to your support AIA has started its
12%year of existence. The corona virus pandemic
has obliged us to close AIA activities for two
months, Nevertheless, it also offered an occasion
to introduce on line education services, keeping
our person-to-person feature. We would like to
accept the challenges of the new method.

From now on, we need the continuation of your
support and cooperation. Please, maintain helping
AIA work for people who need us. Ando Isamu, SJ

Re-opening AIA activities

It was very painful for us, AIA staff, during the
forced closing of the Academy to stop all academic
activities.

Again, during that time, families of our students
lost their jobs and many also most of their income.
They were hard times, but we also received warm calls
from some individuals and organizations offering
assistance in case we needed it. Thus, we could
deliver food to families and prepare the new online




education services. We want to use this newsletter
1o thank all of you again for your generosity. (AIA
secretary Oda Tomoko)

AIA Response to corona virus pandemic

Please, accept our message of sympathy for all
the hardships the corona virus pandemic
brought.

Now, following the official lifting of the
emergency  declaration, AIA  re-opened
activities on June 2 and is making all kind of
efforts to prevent the spread of the corona
virus for the students and volunteers and their
families, thinking above all of the health and
safety of the local residents. The following are
our concrete commitment:

® Complete implementation of washing hands and
gargling

® Opening windows and ventilation

® Check of temperature of students entering the
facilities and their health

® Disinfection of desks, chairs, equipment

® Mask wearing obligation. When needed using
also face shields

® Spray disinfection of all rooms. Installation of
alcohol Jell

® Use of paper cups and small disposable towels

Facing this special situation, AIA is actualliy starting to

use computers for online lessons.

Since we are making efforts to offer a better learning

environment to all our students, we would like to beg your

understanding and support from now on also.
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% {2 Succesful entrance in High School §%3 §5

Congratulations to two girls third-Year-Middle
School students who have been attending lessons
at AIA and brilliantly passed the entrance

examination of a High School. Cheers from our
staff! We wish them a succeful and enjoyable life
from now on in High School.

We are truly grateful to all those who helped and
supported them during their stay at AIA




